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EXHIBIT 1 

Discrimination Complaints 

 On December 17, 2019, the license for the Station and its associated low power stations 
were transferred to the station’s current owner, Cala Broadcast Partners (“Cala”) pursuant to a 
long form transfer of control application.1  Cala notes that because of the long-form ownership 
change, the licensee is not liable for the violations of the prior owners.  Accordingly, Cala notes 
that the complaint disclosed below is the only complaint that must be reported.   
 

Cala has reviewed its files and records for documents and information relevant to the 
question on “Discrimination Complaints” in FCC Form 396.  Based on the information found 
and without further investigation, Cala submits that, to its actual knowledge, the following 
describes all of the pending or resolved complaints before any body having competent 
jurisdiction under federal, state, territorial or local law, alleging unlawful discrimination in the 
employment practices of the stations  that has been filed since December 19, 2019, when the 
current owner took control of the licensee. 
 

On March 24, 2020, Faith Alford filed a Charge of Discrimination against Cala Broadcast 
Partners LLC, the FCC licensee for WABG-TV, with the Equal Employment Opportunity 
Commission (“EEOC”) (Charge No. 423-2020-00865).  In her Charge, Ms. Alford alleges race 
discrimination, that she was subjected to a hostile work environment, and retaliation.  WABG-
TV disputes Ms. Alford’s claims.  Ms. Alford’s charge remains pending with the EEOC. 

                                                 
1 WBAG-TV, BTCCDT-20190304ACN; WNDB-LD, BTCDTL-20190304ACO and WXVT-LD, BTCDTL-
20190304ACP. 


